

January 2023 Members Meeting Agenda

The meeting came to order by Brady Anderson at 7:02pm

December's meeting minutes were sent out with the meeting reminder. Motion was presented and seconded. Majority voted yes. Motion passed to accept December Member Meeting Minutes.

Treasurer's Report for January 2023

Charlie gave the below Treasurer's report

Las Vegas Archers, INC Profit & Loss Statement		
P&L from 12/12/22-1/9/22		
Ending Account Balance as of 1/9/23		\$ 42,584.07
Deposit Date's	Income & Description	Amount
1/3/2023	Membership for Chian Chuu	\$ 88.00
1/3/2023	Christmas Food & Arrow Challenge	\$ 71.00
Total Income		\$ 159.00
Date	Expenses & Description	Amount
12/19/2022	Check # 2464 to Melissa Bendig for supplies	\$ 196.92
12/21/2022	Check #2463 to Andrew Raddie for supplies	\$ 108.44
1/5/2023	Valley Electric Power Bill	\$ 120.21
Total Expenses		\$ 425.57
Total Profit/Loss		\$ (266.57)
Ending Acocunt Balance as of 12/12/22		\$ 42,850.64

Motion was presented and seconded. Majority voted yes. Motion passed to accept January Profit and Loss.

Old Business:

Indoor Championships

We held our first Indoor Championship at Aces and Arrows this past Sunday which was a huge success. The next of the 3 Indoor Champions are:
Sunday, January 15th Indoor Champs at Bass Pro Shops

- Registration starts at 12 noon
- Preregistration by email lasvegasarchers or register day of
- Official practice ends starts at 1pm

Sunday, January 29th Indoor Champs at Impact Archery

- No preregistration register day of
- Registration starts at 8am
- Official practice ends start at 9am

New Business:

Brady explained that he made the decision that work points will not be accounted for the 2022/2023 member year they will go into effect 7/1/23

Brady advised that in the past a single board member would be hosting the shoots and it was too much on them he further advised that if we do not have volunteers to help host shoots then they will be canceled.

There was a survey that went out and will continue to be sent out asking for volunteers, as well we will continue to have sign up sheets at the door if you would like to sign up for a shoot or to help with a shoot. This is a great way to earn your work points. We still need shoot hosts for:

- o Silver Dollar
- o Stan Magee
- o Senior Games
- o Safari
- o 3D Unmarked Championship
- o Outdoor Championship
- o Holiday Shoots
- o Monthly Fun Shoots

The December financial audit has not been completed at this time but we will have an update for the next meeting.

Floor Opened to Members:

NBHA has agreed to host their annual shoot October 14th at LVA and we will be doing a dual shoot with LVA's Outdoor Championship. If you want to just shoot the NBHA Outdoor Championship you can do that, but if you want to shoot the LVA Outdoor Championship as well you will have to sign up for both and there will be a dual entry fee for both NBHA and LVA.

There is a bunch of work needed on the practice range, but with the snow we have not been able to do anything. We are aware of the 20 yrd target down and as the bails are extremely heavy we need a group of people to help put it back up. When the weather is a bit better we will host a work party.

Question was asked if memberships are raised are work points going to be reviewed. Brady explained work points were never ment to bring in income but to bring in volunteers. At this time we are not looking to change the membership pricing especially since the Forrest Services lowered the expected lease fee.

We are still working with the Forrest Services on inventorying everything at the range, maintenance plans. If there are any updates to the club or repairs please email in so we can add those to the plans.

If there is anything you would like changed, updated, looked into for the club please let us know. If you go to another shoot and they do something you like let us know. If you are at a shoot and you like or dislike something let us know. We want this to be a club for everyone that everyone enjoys and we need your help and suggestions to be able to do that.

It was questioned about getting an areaial view of the range. We had a member that had a drone but there was some drone issues and we have not been able to get that. If you know someone who would like to or could let us know so we can help set that up.

Brady explained that if we cut down the range in any way we wont be able to ever get that land back. There was prior talk of giving up the land we use for the 3d course, that was a discussion but he does not want to cut down land currently being used. We do and are still working on getting membership trends to see if we can afford our current full acreage which is based off the GPS of the Forrest Services.

Motion was presented to adjourn the meeting.

Question asked if we have to vote new members in. No we have not had to vote members in for many years. They can sign up and do their orientation with any board member.

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting. This motion was seconded. All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 7:26pm.

Members in attendance:

Melissa Bendig
Kent IKizerian
Paydon Prescott
Dylan Niemiec
Joshua Rudnick
Tim Wagner
Tom Wagner
Tom Campbell
John Thayer
Andrew Raddie

Jason John